




NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING


The City of Lockhart Planning and Zoning Commission will hold a Public Hearing on Wednesday, August 27, 2025, at 7:00 P.M. in the lower level of City Hall, 308 West San Antonio Street, Lockhart, Texas, to receive public input regarding the following:

[bookmark: _Hlk172809567]ZC-25-04.  A request by Spencer Gourley with Spencewood, Inc. for a Zoning Change from AO Agricultural-Open Space District and FH Flood Hazard District to RHD Residential High Density District on a total of 50.07 acres in the W.C. Williams Survey, Abstract No. 300 and Miles G. Dikes Survey, Abstract No. 6, and located at 2100-2500 North Colorado Street (US Hwy 183).

All interested persons owning property within 200 feet of this property wishing to state their support or opposition may do so at this Public Hearing; or they may submit a written statement to the Planning Director or his designee for presentation to the Planning and Zoning Commission at or before the time the Public Hearing begins.

The City of Lockhart City Council will hold a Public Hearing on Tuesday, September 16, 2025, at 
7:30 P.M. in the City Council Chamber, third floor of the Clark Library-Masonic Building, 217 South Main Street, Lockhart, Texas, to consider this zoning change request, the recommendation of the Planning and Zoning Commission, and valid protests if any.

One or more letters or petitions of protest submitted no later than two working days prior to the posted beginning of the City Council public hearing and containing the name, signature, and address of owners of collectively 20 percent or more of either the area of the land included in the proposed change or the area of land within 200 feet surrounding the land included in the proposed change, shall require the proposed change to receive the affirmative vote of at least three-fourths of all members of the City Council in order to take effect.  Such letters or petitions submitted at least five calendar days prior to the posted beginning of the City Council public hearing will be provided to the Council and addressed in the staff recommendations in advance of the public hearing.

David Fowler, AICP
Planning Director
737-787-8076
dfowler@lockhart-tx.org

